
50th Anniversary of Homestead Valley 
Open Space and Parks (1973-2023)

Original Idea

1973 Open Space Bond Issue

Lands to Preserve 

A Community Effort

The Homestead Valley Land Trust (HVLT) Today 

• In 1971, Geoff Barrett asked, “Whither Homestead?”
• Would Homestead Valley’s open spaces be developed 

with housing like so many other places in Marin?  
• Or could Homestead preserve its open space? 
• Geoff and Mike Cann and other community leaders 

led the effort to secure bond funding to purchase 
open space and park lands in Homestead Valley. 

• CSA14 (the entity by which Marin County recognizes the 
unincorporated Homestead Valley) facilitated at voter discretion 
the receipt of funds from bonds to be issued by the County. 

• On September 18, 1973, Homestead residents voted 79% in 
favor of obtaining $600K (=$4.2M today) in bond funds for 
purchasing land in Homestead Valley.  

• Large parcels existed on the north slope of Homestead Hill
• Stolte Grove and Three Groves were in private ownership.
• Homestead needed a centrally located community center 

to replace Brown’s Hall on Miller Avenue.
• Unpaved parts of Pixie Trail were privately owned.

• Many people worked hard to make it happen.
• Unique skills of our residents were essential:

- Geoff Barrett (Civil engineering, mapping, botany), 
Mike Cann (finance), Marty Rosen, Lou Harding, 
Marv Haiken (all legal), Al Wuthnow (publicity) 

- Community leaders:  Helen Beck, Chuck Oldenburg, 
Larry Posner, Eric Stoelting. 

• Open Space:  80+ acres of land and several miles of trails.
- South side of Homestead Valley, Weedon Redwoods, Cowboy Rock, Pixie Trail.

• Parks:  Stolte Grove, Three Groves, Volunteer Park 
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